
Cody Shooting Complex 
General Membership/Director’s Meeting 

November 2020 
 
The November Meeting was called to order at 6pm.  There were 10 Directors and Board 
Members in attendance.  The October Minutes were read and a motion to approve was made 
by Mike Schnell and seconded by Justin Esser.  All voted to approve the minutes. 
 
Otis brought up his continuing efforts to retrieve the monies due the complex from the Magpul 
shoot.  He has been in contact with Chris Floyd from the governor’s office to keep them aware 
of the situation.  There have been discussions with a club member who is an attorney of the 
possibility of pursuing legal action against the promoter.  A member, John Burns, has requested 
that Otis withhold his efforts in the event this promoter may wish to have this shoot here in the 
future.  The Board members were quite vocal in their support of Otis pursuing the money due 
the club and not allowing this promoter to utilize our facility in the future.  Apparently, the 
promoter is not bankrupt, as he claimed and is putting on shoots in Nevada.  A motion was 
made by Bob Posner and seconded by Katie Brass to continue efforts to retrieve money due the 
club as well as informing all sponsors of the promoter’s dishonesty.  All voted in favor. 
 
Treasurer Mike Schnell provided a detailed report of the club’s finances. 
 
The land expansion is continuing.   The BLM has reported that the public comment period is 
closed and the transfer should be completed next month.  The club is pursuing grant funding to 
assist with the cost of fencing the addition. 
 
There being no additional business, a motion to adjourn was made at 6:20pm.  The motion was 
made by Pete Kneip and seconded by Dean Blackwell.  All  voted in favor and the meeting was 
adjourned. 
 
 
Bob Posner 
Secretary 


